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August 15, 2018

Angela Calvillo, Clerk of the Board

Board of Supervisors

1 Dr. Carlton B. Goodlett Place, Room 244
San Francisco, CA 94102-4689

Dear Ms. Calvillo:

Attached please find proposed resolution for the Board of Supervisors approval, which
authorizes the Director of Public Works to enter into a Freeway Agreement with the State of
California Department of Transportation (CALTRANS) for State Highway Route 80 from State
Route 101 to the San Francisco-Alameda County Line, and approves said Agreement.

This new Freeway Agreement is to supersede the 1951 Freeway Agreement which was limited
to the portion of then designated State Highway Route 68 from State Highway Route 101 to a
point near 5% St. The revised highway route has been adopted by Resolution of the California
Transportation Commission on March 26, 2015.

The new Freeway Agreement is necessary due to the San Francisco County Transportation
Authority (SFCTA) Yerba Buena Island Ramps Improvement Project’s closure of the old
westbound on- and off-ramps, and new configuration of westbound on- and off-ramps
connecting to improved Macalla Road and North Gate Road. This Freeway Agreement will be
used as the basis for establishing maintenance agreements for improvements on the route.

The SFCTA certification, dated December 13, 2011, of the Final Environmental Impact
Report/Environmental Impact Statement (FEIR/EIS) for the Yerba Buena Island Ramps
Improvement Project is provided in consideration of the new Freeway Agreement.

The following is a list of accompanying documents (5 sets):

Proposed Resolution

Public Works Order No. 188167

Freeway Agreement, including Exhibit A

California Transportation Commission Highway Route Adoption Resolution HRA 15-01,
March 26, 2015

° San Francisco County Transportation Authority Resolution No. 12-29, December 13, 2011

The contact person for this proposed legislation is Ramon Kong of the Infrastructure Division,
who can be reached at 415;554-8280 or Ramon.Kong@sfdpw.org.

Sincerely,

ohammed Nuru
Director of Public Works



